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Carols old and new enthral a full  
congregation at the 20th Group  
Festival of Lessons and Carols 

 

CAROLS OLD AND NEW enthralled the congregation at the 
Lancaster and District Masonic Group's Annual Festival of 
Lessons and Carols held as usual at the beautiful St 
Michael's-on-Wyre Parish Church. 

Of course all the old favourites were given great 
voice including the composition penned by our 
own Rev John Finch - the Catterall Carol. It was 
regrettable that the indomitable Rev John could 
not be present in person this year. He had un-
dergone a minor operation on the day of the 
concert and was recuperating at his home at Bushell House Retirement 
Home, Goosnargh. Also absent this year was dear friend and stalwart of 
the Lancaster Group Geoff Cousen who is recovering from a stroke. How-
ever, everyone gave a very warm welcome to Geoff's wife, Brenda, and 
daughter Susan, who were invited to light the Advent Candle by vicar An-
drew Wilkinson. 
Also welcomed to the occasion 
was PrGM Tony Harrison and his 

wife, Maureen, and our APrGM David Grainger and his 
wife Beryl. together with group chairman Jim Wilson ac-
companied by  Mrs Pat Parkinson and group secretary 
Chris Butterfield and his wife Marie. 
Special thanks must again go to Hambleton Choral Group 
and their Musical Director Mrs Cath Rae, together with 
Malcolm Worsley for his superb accompaniment on the 
church organ throughout the service. Cath puts a great 
deal of thought into the selection of carols which this year 
included what seems to have become 'carol of the year' 
'O Holy Night' by Adam Gaines and a new John Rutter 
composition 'All Bells in Paradise'. 
Although the evening is one which embraces our whole group it is hosted by St Michael's-on-
Wyre Lodge No 8348 and grateful thanks are again due to Allan Brown as the event's 'guiding 
star' in maintaining the impetus of this important event in the group's calendar.  
Allan and the group officers are again indebted to Vicar Andrew Wilkinson who led the service 

and also to the church wardens and the PCC for their 
continued warm welcome and support in making the 
event such a happy and enjoyable one. 
 

Left: Pictured from right to left, are: Chris Butterfield, Mrs  
Marie Butterfield, APrGM David Grainger and Mrs Beryl 
Grainger. 
 

Below left: the congregation in the beautifully  
decorated church. 
 

Below right: 'Maestro' Malcolm Worsley. 

St Michael's Church 

Rev Andrew Wilkinson 

Pictured, from right to left, are: PrGM 
Tony Harrison, Mrs Maureen Harrison, 
Jim Wilson and Mrs Pat Parkinson. 
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Brethren I offer you and your families my 
warmest seasonal greetings. 
Another Masonic year is almost behind us and as I 
predicted last year many changes have taken place 
within the Province. However, we seemed to have 
taken them all in our stride and I hope we can now 
enjoy a period of stability to enable us all to get on 
with enjoying our Freemasonry. 
Two of our Masonic Fellowships - Garstang and 
Morecambe - have held their Christmas lunches, and 
due to difficulties within the group  I am most grateful 
to our PrGM Tony and his wife Maureen for attending 
at Garstang on behalf of the group and likewise to 
Phil Gardner our past Assistant for looking after 
Morecambe. I hope to attend the Carnforth lunch in 
January and on behalf of the group officers I do most 
sincerely thank the Fellowship chairmen and their 
committees for their invitations and for all the time 
and hard work they put in during the year to make 
sure their members can enjoy interesting meetings. 
 

GROUP CAROL SERVICE 
 

My last official meeting of the current season was the Group Carol Service hosted once again for 
us by St Michaels-on-Wyre Lodge and held at St Michaels Church. Once again we had an excel-
lent attendance from brethren and their families from all over the group and it was a delight to 
welcome our PrGM Tony and his wife Maureen and our Assistant Dave Grainger and his wife 
Beryl who had travelled from Barrow to be with us. A lot of hard work goes into arranging this 
event and I do thank Allan Brown and his helpers for all their efforts. A notable absentee was the 
Rev John Finch who is as much a part of our carol service as the church itself. John is recovering 
from an operation and we wish him well. John normally gives the final lesson in his own inimitable 
style but his place was taken by a worthy successor the Rev Andrew Wilkinson vicar of St 
Michaels who conducts the service for us with humour and style.  
A very nice touch was the lighting of the Advent Candle which is usually carried out by one of our 
past group chairmen Geoff Cousen who was unable to be with us due to his recent stroke but his 
wife Brenda and daughter Susan came along to do the honours - but I have to say, that after one 
or two false starts when the candle refused to light, 'come back soon Geoff all is forgiven'.   
 

HARD WORK AND DEDICATION 
 

I hope the members of the group executive have enjoyed their year and I thank them all for their 
hard work and dedication. Without their input it would be impossible to run such a successful 
group as we as group officers rely heavily on their expertise and I hope they feel that they are part 
of a happy and successful team. 
I am extremely lucky as group chairman to have such a hardworking and dedicated vice chairman 
and secretary as Martin and Chris. I rely heavily on their advice and they put in a tremendous 
amount of time which brethren never see to ensure the smooth running of such a large group. 
Chris will be leaving us in May to concentrate fully on his job in the Royal Arch but I do thank him 
most sincerely for carrying on with both jobs since his appointment to give us time to sort our-
selves out and I once again congratulate him on his appointment. I am sure he will make as good 
a success of that job as he has of group secretary. Martin has not enjoyed the best of health in 
recent months but he has carried on regardless and I hope that as a result of various tests he is 
to undergo in the New Year his health will show a great improvement. My thanks also to our As-
sistant David Grainger who has spent a great deal of his time in the group since his appointment.  
I know that David has endeared himself to many brethren and it is a pleasure to work with him 
and to be in his company. I value his friendship and input greatly for nothing is too much trouble 
for him and he always manages to fit in with our plans despite having to travel from Barrow. 
On behalf of our Provincial Grand Master, our Assistant, the group officers and group executive 
officers, I wish you, your families and loved ones, a very Merry Christmas and a happy, healthy 
and prosperous new year and, as is the wish of our PrGM, please continue to enjoy your Freema-
sonry in 2015 
 

JIM'S JOTTINGS 
 

Reflections from 
the 

Group Chairman 
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Keith retakes 
the óCastleô in 
fine style 

 

YOU WOULD perhaps be forgiven 
for thinking that the above headline 
suggested a successful invasion or 
perhaps a medieval, military coup 
but the event was something which 
indeed had historical significance.  
Keith Taylor Heys was recently installed, 
for the second time, into the masterôs chair 
of Lancaster Castle Lodge No 5952, a 
quarter of a century since his first occupa-
tion of that office. 
Witnessing this wonderful event was prin-
cipal guest, David Winder APrGM together 
with grand officers Phil Gardner, Tom 
Holroyd, and Jim Wilson Lancaster Group 
chairman. Also in attendance were Martin 
Baxendale, group vice chairman together 
with acting Provincial grand officers Peter 
Pemberton PrSGW, Andrew Bartlett 
PrGReg, Paul Thompson PrJGD and a trio of Provincial grand stewards in the persons of Ryan 
Modlin, Richard Dennison and Barry Fitzgerald. 
Seats were at a premium in Rowley Court, Lancaster as David Winder together with other guests 
were welcomed into the packed lodge room by installing master, Graham Dowling who immedi-
ately gave a warm welcome to David and, after a little gentle and humorous prompting, offered 
him the gavel of the lodge. It was promptly returned with the assurance that there was 
óoverwhelming confidenceô in the abilities of the installing master. Following the appropriate salu-
tations, Keith Heys was then presented for installation by Graham Ingleby.  The ceremony con-
ducted by Graham Dowling which then followed and culminated with the new master, Keith being 
placed in the masterôs chair, attracted overwhelming praise from all present. 
 

IMPECCABLE DELIVERY 
 

The address to the master was impeccably delivered by John Stanley, that to the wardens was 
given with equal skill by Phil Howden and David Winder presented a thoughtful and beautifully 
measured rendition of the address to the brethren. The explanations of the working tools in the 
third, second and first degrees were presented with equally commendable skill by Larry Branyan, 
Ian Coates and Gordon Downing Stewart respectively.  
At the appropriate moment, David rose to tender the congratulations and greetings from Tony 
Harrison, the Provincial Grand Master and in addition sought the new masterôs permission to 
ówalk around the lodgeô and on receiving his ready assent, proceeded to congratulate personally 
each of the brethren who had played a part in the ceremony. He also approached and thanked 
personally, each of the acting Provincial grand officers for their support. The gesture was very 
much appreciated by all of those present. 
A number of cheques and details of charitable disbursements were then presented to David, who 
was delighted to disclose that the lodge had donated Ã2,000 to WLFC, Ã1,520 to Lancaster Ma-
sonic Hall, Ã500 to Primrose House Care Home, Middleton and Ã450 to Marie Curie Cancer Care. 
He expressed both his delight and grateful thanks for the generosity displayed by the lodge and 
noted that some of the recipients would be able to claim substantial additional monies from the 
ótax collectorsô due to the commendable use of the ógift aidô envelopes by Lancaster Castle Lodge 
members and their visitors. 
The Rowley Court banqueting room was both busy and vibrant at the festive board that followed 
the ceremony.  

Continued on Page 5 

Graham Dowling (right) hands over to Keith Heys. 
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Keith retakes the óCastleô in fine style 
 

Continued from Page 4 
 

Fine wines and good conversations were flowing in 
equal measure as the proceedings were artfully man-
aged by Peter Whaley, the lodge DC. Responding to 
the toast to grand officers, David Winder repeated his 
words of praise and admiration for the standard of work 
delivered in the lodge room, especially by Graham and 
thanked Keith Heys for allowing the newer brethren to 
have a ólittle breathing space on the ladder of progres-
sionô by taking the chair for a second time. He fore-
warned the audience that he would be covering the 
ócurrent topicsô that the PrGM had asked to be commu-
nicated and said that he was aware that some may 
have heard them at other installation banquets. How-
ever, he wished to assure everyone that he would be 
bringing a ódifferent approachô to the delivery of these important topics. 
The delivery did indeed prove to be not only different but was also equally entertaining, detailed 
and thought provoking. He stated that he did not need to remind the lodge of the importance of 
supporting either the West Lancashire Freemasonsô Charity or local Masonic halls as their aware-
ness had been amply demonstrated by the generous donations they had given to both causes.  
 

TANGIBLE BENEFITS 
 

He then focused on the very tangible benefits of making use of the óyellow gift aidô envelopes and 
divulged that the WLFC, alone, had been able to reclaim an additional Ã93,000 in tax relief in the 
last financial year. His observations on the topics of recruitment, retention and retrieval were 
equally well illustrated by the use of practical examples to employ in achieving these goals. In 
concluding, he encouraged everyone to embrace the enjoyment gained from Freemasonry, urg-
ing his listeners to communicate more openly with friends, family and colleagues, and to actively 
advertise the substantial contribution that the Craft makes to supporting non-Masonic charities. 
Having informed, educated and entertained, he sat down to enthusiastic and prolonged applause. 
Paul Broadley who gave a very detailed insight into both the professional and Masonic credentials 
of Keith proposed the toast to the master. Additionally, he left óno stone unturnedô in his endeav-
ours to acquaint the audience with the various facets of the new masterôs social interests and per-
sonal peccadilloes! In his response, Keith jokingly gave the opinion that ófar too much informationô 
had been disclosed and that his reputation had suffered in consequence but nonetheless thanked 
him for his toast. John Atkinson gave a delightful performance of the masterôs song, with piano 
accompaniment from David Tattersall. 
Before the celebration ended, it was revealed that the total raised from both the charity collection 
and raffle had raised in excess of Ã900. With this marvellous news, the members and their guests 
departed secure in the knowledge that they had truly enjoyed good food, good fellowship and had 
most certainly been mindful of the needs of others. 

Pictured, from left to right, are: Barry Fitzgerald, Paul Thompson, Peter Pemberton, David Winder, Keith 
Heys, Graham Dowling, Jim Wilson, Andrew Bartlett, Ryan Modlin and Richard Dennison. 

Pictured , from left to right, are: David 
Winder, Keith Heys, Graham Dowling and 

Jim Wilson  
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Fortitude 
by name 
and nature 

 

THE NOUN ófortitudeô 
is commonly defined 
as meaning to have 
strength or courage. 
In the case of the first 
principal of the Chap-
ter of Fortitude No 
281, this definition is 
particularly appropri-
ate.  
Graham Davis has just taken the first principalôs chair for the second consecutive year and he has 
had to overcome serious health issues in order to do so. The honoured guest at the installation 
convocation held at Rowley Court, Lancaster, was Paul Renton AtoPrGPôs, accompanied by oth-
er grand officers Tom Holroyd and Jim Wilson Lancaster Group Chairman. Also in attendance 
was acting Provincial grand officer John Torrance PrAGDC. 
A moving and sincerely executed ceremony saw Graham Davis proclaimed as first principal for a 
subsequent year. Steven Stanley took the blue robe as third principal and received the address to 
that chair by chapter DC David Moss. David Grant was installed into the second principalôs chair 
in excellent fashion by Malcolm Morrison and was given the purple robe address in an exemplary 
manner by Trevor Barber, chapter ADC. Bob Skelly delivered the robe address to the first princi-
pal in a very expert manner. The installation of officers for the ensuing year was very capably ex-
ecuted and in essence brought the main proceedings to a close. 
 

DELIGHT 
 

At the conclusion of the ceremony, Paul Renton expressed his delight at being able to bring the 
best wishes and congratulations of the Grand Superintendent Tony Harrison and felt sure that, 
had he been present, Tony would have thanked all the participants for their contributions and 
would have wished Graham and his co principals a very happy and active year. In thanking Paul 
and asking him to return the fraternal greetings of the chapter, Graham Davis also took the oppor-
tunity to present Paul with two cheques in favour of the West Lancashire Freemasonsô Charity 
and Lancaster Masonic Hall Company, in the sums of Ã400 and Ã100 respectively. In accepting 
them, Paul thanked the chapter members for their generosity on behalf of the beneficiaries. 
The festive board held in the Rowley Court banqueting room was very well attended and the par-
ticipants partook of a traditional Christmas dinner. Once the turkey, Christmas pudding and mince 
pies had been consumed with, it must be said, particular enthusiasm in some quarters, the toasts 
were proposed. The response by Paul Renton to the toast to grand officers contained some hilari-
ous anecdotes about nativity play productions he had witnessed whilst working in education, in 
addition to his personal congratulations that he tendered to the chapter and its members. He also 
apprised his audience of the latest developments and news from Provincial grand chapter, espe-
cially the work to increase the dramatic impact of the exaltation ceremony on both recipients and 
participants. He concluded his remarks by wishing all those present a very happy Christmas and 
New Year. 
Eric Walker proposed the toast to the health of the three principals and gave a brief resume of 
each of their personal and Masonic credentials, which was well received. The óPrincipals' Songô 
was performed magnificently by Fred Fox with excellent accompaniment from David Tattersall 
and was a pleasant surprise for some of the visitors who had not heard it performed before. Be-
fore the festivities ended, Graham thanked all those who had helped him in his first year in office 
and made assurances that he would be óeven better at everything in his second yearô. With such 
a positive and enthusiastic pronouncement from its leader, the Chapter of Fortitude will undoubt-
edly have a very successful year ahead of it. 

CHAPTER NEWS CHAPTER NEWS CHAPTER NEWS 

Pictured, from left to right, are: Jim Wilson, David Grant, Graham Davis, 
Steven Stanley and Paul Renton. 
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LANCASTER CASTLE CHAPTER No 5952 started the seasonal festivities by treating their visi-
tors to port, sherry, mince pies and other Yuletide fayre following their December meeting at the 
wonderfully decorated Rowley Court, Lancaster. 

CHAPTER NEWS CHAPTER NEWS CHAPTER NEWS 

Do you want to find 
out more about the 
Royal Arch? 

 

THE MEMBERS of Leyland St Andrewôs 
Lodge No 7391 want you to! 
The lodge members are delighted their lodge has 
been selected to host a visit by members of the Met-
ropolitan Grand Chapter of London who will present 
an introduction to the Royal Arch, titled óTalking 
headsô 
The talk will be delivered In the presence of the Pro-
vincial Grand Master Tony Harrison at 6pm on Tues-
day 24 February 2015 at the Masonic Hall, Wellington Park, Church Road, Leyland PR25 3AB. 
Brethren of all ranks from this and other Provinces are invited to attend the meeting which will be 
followed by a four course meal: smoked cheese, pear and walnut mixed leaf salad, followed by 
roast beef and Yorkshire pudding with seasonal vegetables and roast potatoes. Lemon sponge 
pudding with custard with cheese and biscuits to follow with coffee or tea. 
Alternative menu: (for those with special dietary requirements only) to be notified when booking 
as alternatives cannot be accommodated on the day: melon with fetta cheese shavings, followed 
by vegetable mousaka, fresh fruit salad or diabetic ice cream. 
The cost of the meal is Ã17.00 ï To book please complete the booking form: http://
www.westlancsfreemasons.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/12/Talking-Heads-Booking-Form.pdf 
and post it to: Mr David Stewart, c/o The Masonic Hall, Wellington Park, Church Road, Leyland 
PR25 3AB. Closing date for applications is Wednesday 18 February. 
To contact the lodge secretary David Stewart email: L7391@westlancsfreemasons.org.uk 

http://www.westlancsfreemasons.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/12/Talking-Heads-Booking-Form.pdf
http://www.westlancsfreemasons.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/12/Talking-Heads-Booking-Form.pdf
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Introducing . . . 

Alan seeks  
support for his 
January 'athlon' 

 

ALAN ORMSTON, the master of Garstang 
Lodge No 6633, has set himself a really 
'marathon' task for January in order to 
raise funds for the life-saving work of Can-
cer Research UK. 
He will be taking on the challenge of Dryathlon and 
ditching the drink to help bring forward the day 

when all cancers are cura-
ble. 
Alan says: "I am sure we 
all have friends  or rela-
tives who have suffered 
from cancer. I am currently 
receiving treatment for 
bladder cancer and know 
the treatment I am receiv-
ing would not have been 
possible  without the ex-

cellent work of Cancer Research UK." 
As a regular drinker who believes that 'a day without wine is like a day without sunshine' Alan is 
under no illusions as to how difficult this will be but he is determined to complete the month with-
out a drink to raise as much as possible for this worthy cause.  
If you would like to support Alan in his very worthy challenge please visit his 'Just Giving' page: 
www.justgiving.com/Alan-Ormston-dryathlete  

Alan says goodbye to an old friend for the month 
of January! 

Duke of Lancaster's aid for CancerCare 
 

DUKE OF LANCASTER LODGE No 1353 have given a much-needed donation of 
Ã500 to CancerCare, Lancaster. 
CancerCare know that a cancer diagnosis is not just a physical issue, but has a wide ranging im-
pact on many aspects of life for all those involved. 

Whether a cancer patient, a carer, family 
member, or someone who has suffered the 
loss of a loved one through cancer CancerCa-
re offer a range of specially targeted psycho-
logical and complementary therapies, as well 
as social and creative group activities. Cancer-
Care provides therapy services free of charge, 
for people affected by cancer in North Lanca-
shire, South Cumbria and surrounding areas. 
The running costs are approximately one mil-
lion pounds per year of which 85% is funded 
from donations and Penny Darby, the Dona-
tion Supervisor of CancerCare said: "We are 
extremely grateful to the Duke of Lancaster 
Lodge for their generous donation, and to 
Freemasons in general for their continuing 
support. Without such aid we would not be 
able to continue our vital work." 
 

Pictured left:  WM of Duke of Lancaster Lodge Don 
Makinson presents the cheque to Penny Darby. 

http://www.justgiving.com/Alan-Ormston-dryathlete
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Stewart has óThe Knowledgeô at Morecambe 
 

óTHE KNOWLEDGE' is the renowned test for London taxi drivers. However 37-year-
old Morecambe taxi driver Stewart Aimson not only has the knowledge to navigate 
his way around the highways and byways of Morecambe and district but also the 
knowledge to rule and govern Morecambe Lodge  No 1561 as their master for the 
ensuing year. 
The brethren were delighted to welcome grand officer James 
(Jim) Woods as principal guest representing the Provincial 
Grand Master at the lodgeôs installation meeting held in the 
Morecambe Masonic Hall.  
Jim was very pleased to be accompanied by other grand of-
ficers - Lancaster Group Chairman Jim Wilson, group secre-
tary Chris Butterfield and Tom Holroyd together with group 
vice chairman Martin Baxendale and acting Provincial grand 
officers Peter Pemberton PrSGW, Paul Thompson PrJGD 
and Richard Dennison PrGStwd. 
After Stewart was presented for installation by Wilson Uttley 
the installing master Roy Norman performed a most impres-
sive, sincere and dignified ceremony of placing his successor 
in the chair of the lodge. 
The address to the master was superbly and movingly articu-
lated by Thomas White whilst the address to the wardens 
was equally impressively delivered by lodge assistant director 
of ceremonies Bryan Cambidge. The chaplain of the lodge, Geoffrey Wilman, gave a most sin-
cere address to the brethren. 

IMPRESSIVE AND COMPETENT 
 

However, it was three rather newer members of the lodge who óstole the showô with impressive 
and competent explanations of the working tools of the three degrees which brought spontane-
ous acclaim from the brethren. 
The working tools of a master Mason were explained and presented by Christopher McDuff; 
those of a fellowcraft Mason by James Sloman and the working tools of an entered apprentice by 
Rupert May ï James and Rupert being themselves fellowcraft Freemasons. 
As the ceremony drew to a close it marked the opportunity for Jim Woods to bring congratula-
tions and best wishes from the Provincial Grand Master Tony Harrison. Jim was sure that Tony 
would have been delighted at the quality and sincerity of the proceedings and would most cer-
tainly have thanked Stewart for taking on the responsibility of ruling and governing such a fine 
lodge. He would have also wished to congratulate the installing master Roy for the exemplary 
way in which he discharged his duties. Tony would also have been impressed by the superb de-
liveries of the explanations of the working tools. Jim was delighted when Roy presented him with 
a list of donations made to charities and good causes totalling over Ã4,000 including generous 
donations to the West Lancashire Freemasonsô Charity and the Morecambe Masonic Hall. 
At the Festival of St John held at the Lothersdale Hotel, Marine Road, Morecambe Jim Woods 
was able to offer his own congratulations to Stewart and all the officers of the lodge in a response 
to the toast to the grand officers which Jim made both amusing and informative. 
The Masterôs Song was performed by Malcolm Brown accompanied by lodge organist and popu-
lar local musician Frank Duckworth. 

 

Pictured, 
from left to 
right, are: 
Tom Holroyd, 
Paul Thomp-
son, Jim 
Woods, 
Stewart Aim-
son, Roy 
Norman, Jim 
Wilson, Chris 
Butterfield 
and Richard 
Dennison. 

Installing master Roy Norman (right) 
congratulates his successor Stewart 

Aimson. 
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If you want to get ahead ð get a hat! 
 

THE CHRISTMAS MEETING of Aegis Lodge No 9115 
took the form of an Old English Night - with a very big 
and novel difference! 
Looking for a way to set the evening apart from the usual format of 
such occasions lodge 'patriarch' Mel Cross and WM Anthony 
Cross decided to theme the evening and request all attendees to 
wear a funny or favourite hat at the festive board - with spectacu-
lar results! 
In the lodge meeting itself the members and guests were treated 
to a short paper given by Mel entitled 'The Legend of Santa 
Claus', the lodge having been called off for the purpose of the 
presentation. 
At the colourful and entertaining atmosphere of the festive board 
William Richmond acted as 'fines master' and successfully man-
aged to extract the incredible sum of Ã185 from the brethren with 
great humour. 
William, of course, is the 'chairman' of the 'Pig Club' - a mecha-
nism devised by William for raising money for charity through providing sausages for club mem-
bers and holding social events with the result that many thousands of pounds have been raised 
for good causes. It was therefore somewhat appropriate that William's hat should represent a pig! 
Lodge senior warden Bill McGhee entertained the brethren with his guitar and vocals whilst John 
Whittall 'pulled out all the stops' on the organ. The two Richards - Escolme and Dennison - had 
everyone in fits of laughter with their comedy act. 
In total the evening raised almost Ã600 for charity and good causes - a great result and testament 
to the originality of the occasion. 
Aegis Lodge originally met in Preston and moved to Garstang a few years ago where they have 
been warmly welcomed by the other lodges which meet at Wyrebank. Mel said: "It was marvel-
lous that our Old English Night was supported by almost all the lodges which meet at Garstang 
and I thank all the brethren for their support and generosity". 

Fines Master and óPig Clubô 
Chairman William Richmond. 
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Pilling bring on the band for Christmas 
 

PILLING LODGE No 7879 members and guests were again entertained at their 
Christmas meeting by the Pilling Jubilee Silver Band. 
Some 100 brethren from 
Garstang lodges and, indeed, 
from around the Lancaster 
Group, enjoyed a superb fes-
tive board at the magnificent 
Wyrebank banqueting suite 
and revelled in the superb 
seasonal repertoire of the 
band, readily joining in with 
the singing of carols and the 
animations of the ever-popular 
'Snow Waltz'. 
 

Right: WM Andrew Jones  
presents the proceeds of a  

collection taken by members of 
Pilling Lodge to the staff of  
Wyrebank in appreciation of  
their service and attention 

throughout the year. 

Left: Pilling Jubilee Silver Band start their 
performance. 
 

Below left: Our 'very own' David Tattersall 
of Runic Lodge is proud to be a member 
of the band. 
 

Below: WM Andrew thanks band leader 
Len Charnock for a superb performance. 
 

Bottom: The brethren join in the singing 
of carols. 


